
 

 

EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
 

November 14, 2017 
 
Attendees: 
Debbie Hardesty*  Karen Russell*  Tammi Rhoads* 
Kim Braithwaite*  Mary Miller*   Angela Broy* 
Theresa Miller*  Michelle Nesslerodt*  Elisa Hurtado* 
Amy Eichenlaub*  Jenny Fernandez*  Tracy Smith* 
Patrick Casey 
 
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
Debbie Hardesty, EAA President, called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  Debbie congratulated the 
cross country teams and the football teams for their post season play. 
 
The minutes from the October 10th, 2017, meeting was available for review.  Motion was made by 
Angie Broy to accept the minutes as provided.  Jenny Fernandez seconded the motion.  All members 
voted in favor of accepting the minutes as submitted.  
 
Karen Russell presented the Treasurer’s report. The account balance is $ 36,077.87 ($ 31,775.48 
sports;  
$ 1,765.47 scholarships; $ 2,536.92 capital improvements).  Tammi Rhoads made a motion to accept 
the Treasurer’s report as provided. Tracy Smith seconded the motion.  All members voted to accept 
the Treasurer’s report.   
 

Committee Reports: 
 
Bluegrass: 
The November concert went very well, and Frank was looking his fabulous self!  The 50/50 raffle was 
done by the swim team.  Boys soccer is taking over the December concert for cross country. 
 
Scholarship: 
No business at this time as scholarship applications are in the spring. To be eligible for EAA 
scholarships, one parent/guardian must be a paid member of the EAA and volunteered in the 
concession stand (there are sign-up sheets in the concession stand). 
 
Please remind any senior parents that they must be a paid member of the EAA by January 1st to be 
eligible for EAA scholarships. 
 
Concessions: 
Football plays again this Friday night in the Regional Semi-Finals.  Thank you to everyone who has 
stepped up at the last minute to work the concessions for the post season events. 
 
Boys basketball concessions will be organized by Kathy Childs; girls basketball concessions will be 
organized by Ellen Hicks. 
 
STEM meets on Wednesday, November 15th, Jenny Fernandez, Kathy Childs & Alana Dang will do 
the concessions. 



 

 

Apparel:   
Michelle Nesslerodt reported that sales are going great.  
 
The website to order apparel online is up and the address is www.c2cspirit.com.  The email address 
for apparel is: eaaspiritwear@gmail.com (the address is case sensitive).  
 
Old Business: 
The cross country meet had very poor concession sales.  We will revisit the concessions for cross 
country next year, if we host the District tournament again. 
 
New Business: 
Debbie Hardesty read a thank you note from Leah Long for her scholarship. 
 
Coach Patrick Casey came on behalf of the boys soccer team, asking for boys soccer team uniforms 
& balls.  Motions was made by Michelle Nesslerodt to approve up to $ 4,000.00 for said request; 
motion was seconded by Amy Eichenlaub; all voted in favor. 
 
With no further business motion was made by Michelle Nesslerodt to adjourn the meeting; motion 
was seconded by Mary Miller; all voted in favor, and the meeting was adjourned.  
 
 

Tuesday, December 12
th

, 2017 at 6pm  


